Trustees of North Hampton Public Library
237 A Atlantic Avenue

North Hampton, NH 03862
Minutes of August 13, 2012

1. Call to Order: Kelly Parrot, Susan Leonardi, John Kollmorgen, and Director Susan Grant, and Lorreen Keating, Assistant Director/ Children’s Librarian were present. The meeting was called to order at 6:33pm.
2.  Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting: Minutes were approved from July 24, 2012.
3. Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was presented. Changes were noted from the NAF Previous Year Comparison Report for several items including DVD fines, Copier income, and Audio Visual Totals.
4. Non-appropriated Funds/ Trust Funds Report:  This month’s report is accurate, but Tom is still looking for a small error from last month.  The recorded deposit error was corrected and the funds are no longer elevated.  John Kollmorgen made a motion to investigate moving some funds from the Citizen’s Bank account into another financial vehicle (CD, money market, etc). Kelly Parrot seconded the motion.
5. Old Business: 
New health insurance program/HRA progress update: Kelly will try to contact someone from the town to verify the reimbursement procedures/ use of insurance cards.
6. Librarian’s Report: 
Harvard Library Planning Course  (July 30- August 1, 2012). Susan Grant spoke about some key points in the course including the importance of collaboration, networking, evaluation throughout the process, and general steps involved in moving forward with building a library. She is compiling additional notes from the course and has created a binder with suggested readings and resources. 

Leadership Seminar- Susan Grant is still on the waiting list.
Building News: Lorreen Keating would like to create some type of shelving for low-level merchandising.  She will be speaking with Ralph Sherouse about constructing book holders for a minimal cost that will be easily accessible and safe for the children.

Russ Bisplinghoff has a given an estimate to build a floor about the boiler. The estimate for the floor is $1275. Susan Grant will speak with the town about the possibility of sharing the cost. 
Children/Youth Department:  Library will share the cost with the Friends of North Hampton Bandstand for a second concert of the summer with folksinger, Ms. Lui Collins. Lorreen has requested funding for 29 session of story time (Fall, Winter, & Spring) with Stacy Whittier returning as the facilitator. All were in Favor. Funding source will be from the Hobbs Fund.
7. New Business:
Thomas Ladd Meeting:  Susan Grant has had 4 email RSVPs for the meeting the 21st. John Kollmorgen made a motion to buy $50 for refreshments for the meeting. Kelly Parrot seconded the motion. 

Survey Results: 51 people have responded to the survey. 
Historical Society: Susan Grant met with the Historical Society. They are very interested in collaborating with the library and sharing space in the new building. Susan joined the Historical Society to further the collaboration between the Library and Hist. Soc. 
National Leadership Grant for Libraries: Add this grant to our list for consideration later on.

Friends of the Library: Discussed the need to reorganize this. 
8. Determine Date/Time for next meeting: Next meeting, September 11, 2012 – 6:00pm. Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm. 
